E-RATE FUNDING PURPOSES
E-Rate Technology Plan Addendum and Certification
 Funding Year 2009-2010
In an effort to address additional technology planning expectations of the Schools and Libraries Division (SLD) of the Universal Service Administrative Company (USAC) for the E-Rate program, the Arkansas Department of Education (ADE) is providing this template to eligible entities.  This plan addendum process is applicable to entities that currently have approved technology plans at the Arkansas Department of Education (ADE).  The plan addendum is intended to address program changes/expectations as follows:                                    

An assessment of the telecommunication services, Internet access and internal connections needed to improve education that are requested on Form 470 and Form 471 for E-Rate Funding Year 2009-2010 (i.e. Form 470(s) reflects what is in your technology plan).   The following are needed also:

• Clear goals and a realistic strategy for using the requested   telecommunications and information technology to improve education or library services;

• A professional development strategy to ensure that staff know how to use these new technologies to improve education or library services;
• An assessment of telecommunication services, hardware, software, and other services that will be needed to improve education or library services; 

• A sufficient budget to acquire and support the non-discounted elements of the plan: the hardware, software, professional development, and other services that will be needed to implement the strategy; the BUDGET portion must CLEARLY state that your entity has estimated the amount of NON-DISCOUNTED portion of E-Rate and has the budget to meet that expense. In addition, if there are ancillary requirements to make the requested E-Rate services work e.g. computers, software, professional development, then that should be estimated. Your entities' budget should reflect the amount and prove that these requirements can be met; and

• An evaluation process that enables the school or library to monitor progress toward the specific goals and make mid-course (i.e. mid-year) corrections in response to new developments and opportunities as they arise.

The Schools and Libraries Division (SLD) will be enforcing the original ruling that all applicants must have a technology plan written prior to filing Form 470 for the upcoming funding year. The SLD also requires that the technology plan include all items/services that will be listed on Form 470 except for basic phone services (wireline/wireless phone lines). The E-Rate technology addendum must be approved prior to the time services requested on Form 470 begin (e.g. normally July 1 of the FY).
If an entity chose to apply for E-Rate discounts, they are requested to also submit the technology plan addendum section of this document.  Note:  If your district/school use Internet Services, Arkansas Public School Computer Network (APSCN) services and Compressed Interactive Video (CIV) a technology plan is necessary.  The addendum requests the entity to list in detail the services that are to be sought on Form 470(s) for Funding Year 2009-2010. 










